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Recommendations by Finland to Uzbekistan
  9 May 2018
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank Uzbekistan for the national report and its presentation today. Uzbekistan is undergoing remarkable reforms and transformations under its new leadership. 
Finland welcomes these positive steps taken in the country, but remains concerned over continued reports of human rights violations and abuses, including of torture and ill-treatment in detention and forced labor, especially for cotton harvesting purposes.
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1) Firstly, Finland recommends that Uzbekistan ensures that all trials, including those of persons charged with terrorism or in connection with membership of banned religious organizations, uphold international standards of fair trial.
2) Second, Finland recommends that Uzbekistan ends all forced labor, including abolishing the quota system in the cotton sector, and that it allows conducting independent monitoring in this regard.
We welcome that Uzbekistan is committed to further reforms including of the justice system, and the promotion of rule of law and human rights. We would like to highlight the importance of civil society participation for the peaceful and sustainable development of the country and urge Uzbekistan to ensure that freedom of expression; association and assembly are respected in line with international human rights standards. 
Thank you.
